

August 29, 2016

Dear Students,

Over the past 30 years, the main goal for Career Point College has been to help people accomplish their goal of continuing on with their education and career training. In that time, we have provided numerous services to our students to help them accomplish their goals, one of these services being the provision of childcare facilities.

After performing an in-depth analysis, we have made the decision to discontinue our childcare facilities at Career Point College. The last day the daycare will provide childcare services is Friday, September 30, 2016.

We still want to look out for your best interest which is why we have developed the following plan to make this transition as easy as possible:

- 1. Your college director and/or student service coordinators have a list of local childcare providers organized by zip code so you can identify which one will be most convenient.
- 2. In an effort to assist you in the transitional cost of securing services from a new daycare center, Career Point College will issue you a \$500 stipend check. These funds are not a part of your loan obligation. If you have additional questions related to your private loan which may include your daycare expenses, please see the college financial aid officer.

Let me know if there is anything that I can do to help make this difficult transition easier.

Sincerely,

Rosina Perez
College Director
Career Point College – San Antonio

Attachment: Daycare Provider Listing